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Commission. Commissioner Fite stated that the State of Oklahoma would be involved at some
point; they would be concerned about the Lees Creek. Ten million is the estimate to close the
landfill but will probably cost more. The work would be done by a contractor. Mr. Elkins
provided the Commission with a short description of what would be done by the contractor. Mr.
Gwin stated that a $150,000 engineering study would provide options and perhaps redefine the
cost of closure. The Commissioners inquired about the study that was just completed on the
landfill. Mr. Elkins provided a short description of the issues reviewed, the cost and
contingencies for further evaluation if needed. The report is confidential and no directives have
been received from administration on further action regarding the report or contingency plan
listed in the vendor’s proposal. Commissioner Fite stated that a publicized meeting where all
interested parties were present has been requested and has not happened. Discussed inviting the
CNWM Board to an EPC meeting for open discussion. Mr. Elkins stated that he would confer
with Chairman Matlock regarding an invitation to the Board to attend the next EPC meeting.

C. Status of Non-Compliance Policy — Mr. Woodward stated that there were still issues with the
cover and some erosion problems. Mr. Clinton is working hard on correcting these problems.
Pursuant to Chairman Matlock’s request, Mr. Elkins and Ms. Hill have been discussing the
policy development but a draft policy has not been produced. Discussion ensued concerning the
policy development and enforcement of said policy. Mr. Woodward showed pictures of the
landfill taken on March 22, 2013, and pictures taken May 13, 2013 to show the improvements
made in covering the trash. Tonnage will be less than 100 tons per day in the very near future.
Commissioner Fite asked that Mr. Woodward to tell Mr. Clinton that the photos reflect much
improvement and it is appreciated.

Cherokee Nation Water Plan
A. Discussion —none

B. Comments - none
/s

New Business — none. Commissioner Fite thanked the team for the Environmental Festival held at
the complex; it was a phenomenal day, job well done.

Announcement of upcoming meetings and events — The next EPC meeting will be held on June 4,
2013 at the regularly scheduled time and location.

Meeting adjourned.



